Our reference: 14148 EIR

04 September 2018

Dear Mr Ellis,

Thank you for your request of 20 August 2018 in which you asked for the following information. Please find our response to your questions below in bold:

- \* Is the road adopted? The road is not adopted highway.
- \* Is the road subject to an adoption agreement? No
- \* If there is an adoption agreement: what stage in the adoption/construction process has been reached? **Not Applicable.**
- \* What outstanding works are there? This question is broad and requires context to answer.
- \* Are there any issues holding up adoption? Not Applicable.
- \* If the road is not subject to adoption, how will this road be maintained, as the residents are paying council tax? The roads will either be maintained by the Developer or Management Company, if one is put in place. All enquiries relating to Council Tax should be referred to the Vale of White Horse District Council.

## Internal review

If you are dissatisfied with the service or response to your request you can ask for an internal review as follows:

- Contact the Complaints & Freedom of Information team in Law & Governance: foi@oxfordshire.gov.uk
- Use the online complaints form on our website: www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/complaints
- Write to the Complaints & Freedom of Information team at the FREEPOST address:

Corporate Complaints Team Oxfordshire County Council FREEPOST (RTLL-ECKS-GLUA) Oxford OX1 1YA

If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at:

The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

Telephone: 0303 123 1113 Website: https://ico.org.uk

Please let me know if you have further enquiries. I would be grateful if you could use the reference number given at the top of this email.

Yours sincerely

Jason Sherwood

Growth Manager South and Vale

Email: Jason.sherwood@oxfordshire.gov.uk

www.oxfordshire.gov.uk